
 
T-Craft Flyer May 2003 

 
Dear Members – The general membership meeting this month will be Tuesday May 27, 2003 at the Nampa airport 
terminal building starting at 7 PM.  Use the West side entrance. The next regular Board meeting will be June 10, 
2003, 7 PM at the hangar. 
 
THIS WILL BE OUR LAST GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING THIS SPRING we do not have general 
membership meetings during the summer months June through August. Our next scheduled membership meeting 
will be September 30, 2003.  The Board Meetings will continue through the summer on the second Tuesday of each 
month. 
 
Program for this meeting will be introductions and membership vote of new members.  Mike Chappell will be 
handing out flying cards, leading a discussion on capping the membership and presenting a video on “Wake 
Turbulence”. 
 
A/C STATUS – as of 5-13-03                                                                                                                                                            
375 & 64L are OK                                                                                                                                                                                              
686 – IFR certification completed, stall warning to be checked out.     
91X – New right main tire, aligned and balanced both main, new brake linings both mains, Right fuel tank reported 
as not venting, still has loaner radio in at no charge 
29Q – IFR certification completed, taxi light replaced, master switch left on, IFR Certification rescheduled after 
battery was recharged, #2 radio works when turned on. 
0YD –93 hours left on engine, seat rail issue is still an issue. 
 
Please pay your bill by the 10th of the month following the closing of the billing period on the 25th.  Otherwise you 
are subject to suspension, late fees and an invitation to attend a Board meeting 
 
A REMINDER – CLEAN THE AIRCRAFT AFTER YOUR FLIGHT! The aircraft have all been cleaned, washed 
and waxed so please help keep them cleaned up. REMINDER or for those that do not know when cleaning the 
windscreen and side windows on an aircraft DO NOT USE A CIRCULAR MOTION - YOU WILL RUIN THE 
PLEXAGLASS.  Clean the surface using the cleaner provided and an up and down motion only.  The weather is 
warming up so the bugs will be increasing, please clean and spray wax(do not wipe off the wax) the leading edges, 
clean the windscreen and interior.   
 
Several items of personal equipment have been left in the aircraft.  If you have found or are missing anything, please 
e-mail the Secretary at weedoo@juno.com with a description of the item(s). 
 
THE LOG SHEETS need your attention.  Be sure you are signing on the log sheet for the aircraft you are going to 
fly.  Double check you math and do not sign a log sheet for an aircraft you are not qualified to fly. 
 
The Club has had some offers for better computer equipment. Jody Grigg has been asked to head up the committee 
to select between the offered equipment.  Thank you to those that have made the offers. 
 
Gordon Hall is planning the completion of the concrete project during June.  With your help we can keep our costs 
down and get this project completed.  Gordon will hold a drawing for a free hour of flying at the work session so 
call him at 323-8136 or e-mail at jlh211@aol.com for information as to when. (June 7th is the day) 
 
Meet and greet fellow members when you are at the hangar and help keep an eye on hangar security.   
 
The general membership voted to end the concrete assessment with the billing the 25th of May. 
 
Have a great Memorial Day, see you at the meeting –   
Daryl Linde, Secretary, T-Craft Aero Club 


